
 
Becoming a People First Community 

By Lindsay Miller, Inclusion B'Kavod Co-chair & Celebrations Co-chair 
 
Mother, daughter, son, ...wife, grandfather, brother ...., uncle, Rabbi, ...teacher, 
sister, brother....the list goes on...labels that define us. But these labels define 
WHAT...what we are, what we do. They do not define WHO we are.  They are 
not hurtful or meant to demean, they just act as an identifier...a label. 
 
A soup  label defines the can that you are holding in the market. The logo helps 
you recognize the brand...Campbell, Manishewitz, Progresso.  It does not define 
what is inside.  You need to read further and discover that it is vegetable or 
chicken or tomato soup.   Read even further and you might uncover the 
ingredients, how to cook it,  how many people it serves, the calories, the carbs. 
But you must delve even further to determine what really is inside. You cannot 
only depend on the outward appearance. 
 
Now think of the adults and children that you know.  Are they defined only by 
their appearance?  No...you have taken the time to get to know them, their likes, 
dislikes, their personalities, their comfort level with certain things.  Are they 
exactly how you thought they would be if you based your perception of them just 
on their appearance?  Possibly... but most likely not. 
 
As we progress towards our  goal of becoming an all inclusive 
community,  we are removing barriers so that all in our community,  every adult 
and every child, feels welcome and able to participate in all aspects of 
Ohev  Shalom.  In doing so, it is equally important that we become a people first 
community.  No one should be defined by only what is visible. No one should be 
defined by a disability.  People first language puts the person first and the 
disability last.  Using people first language lets us  know something about a 
person.  It helps us to not automatically make assumptions. It lets us know WHY 
a  young woman needs to sit in the front row of the sanctuary so she can better 
see the Rabbi and the Cantor because she has a visual impairment.  It tells us 
WHY a gentleman wears two hearing aides.  It tells us WHY a child needs to  get 
up and run several times during a service.   It tells us WHY someone sits to the 
side of the sanctuary in a wheelchair.  It tells us WHY an infant looks slightly 
different than other infants you have seen.  It does not tell us WHO! We should 
not refer to them as "the handicapped girl," "the deaf man," " the disabled boy," " 
"the autistic child," etcetera.  Each has a name.  Each is a person or child 
WHO...who has a hearing impairment or who wears hearing aides to help him 
hear better,  who uses a wheelchair because she has limited use of her legs, 
who has a diagnosis of Autism which makes it difficult at times for her to sit for 
long periods. Each person  is a person...not a disability.   Each  child is a 
child  ...not a disability.  All people are people first....the similarities far outweigh 
any differences. 
 


